
 
 

RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 
Bowling Committee 
December 1, 2016 

 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Carol Lawry at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.   
 
PRESENT:  Chair Carol Lawry, Co-Chair Jerry Walczak and Committee Members Jim Powell, 
Sharon McCauley, Fred Jones, Darrell Larson, Gail Giordano Chet Sharpe, USBC League Director 
Don Meyer, Sun City Hall of Fame President Lovie Tiedje and Sun City Bowling Association 
President Roger Beebe 
 
RCSC STAFF:  RCSC Director of Bowling Randy Johnson 
 
Guests:  RCSC Board Vice President Rich Hoffer  
 
Approval of prior meeting Summary:  The Summary from the November 3, 2016 meeting was 
approved. 
 
Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of Bowling:  Randy informed the committee of the upcoming tour-
naments which include; Cactus & Pine, ACBA Tournament and King of the Hill.  A new league, with 
48 bowlers from Brunswick Zone Glendale, has begun bowling on Wednesday mornings at Lakeview 
Lanes.  This leagues season runs for 36 weeks which is great news.  The 2016 New Year’s Bowler-
Rama party to be held at Lakeview Lanes has 149 guest signed up and is sold out.  Randy also in-
formed the Committee of decisions that were made regarding guest bowlers in our league rules and 
conduct. 
 
Don Meyer, USBC League Director:  Don informed the Committee of the upcoming USBC 
Tournaments and that Arizona is number one in donations for BVL.   We raised over $23,000 for our 
veterans.   
 
Lovie Tiedje, Sun City Hall of Fame President:  Nothing to report. 
 
Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President: Roger informed the Committee that current 
membership is 671 with more members renewing. 
 
Old Business: None 
 
New Business:  Questions were raised concerning “Break the Bank” rules for employees.  Randy 
informed the Committee that current rules state that an employee who bowls can only receive 50% of 
the proceeds if they win the daily event sum in league play.   Discussion was had and a motion was 
presented to remove this rule and change it to make all bowlers eligible for a 100% payout should 
they win.  A vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.  
 
Bowling fees will be increased effective January 1, 2017 due to Proposition 206 being passed.   All 
areas of Sun City will be affected by this new law. 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:45am. 
 
Next meeting:  January 5, 2017 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Darrel Larson, Secretary 
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